
 
PARISH COUNCIL 

The councillors serving on the Parish Council are:- 

Chairman: Cllr. Jeremy Hutchinson                        

22 Vicarage Lane                            01522 788489 

Vice Chairman: Cllr. Bob Garlant                                

6 Grange Court                                 01522 789573 

Cllr. Andy Sceeny                                                      

2 Trinity Close                                    01522 788303 

Cllr. Fred Jacques                                                    

11 Moorland Close                           01522 788962 
 

Cllr. Diane Cook                                                         

9 Bells Court                                       01522 789207 
 

Cllr. Ewan Marland 

7 Norton Disney Road      01522 788503 
 

Vacancy      
 

Parish Clerk :  

Debbie Parker                                    01522 789630 
 

28 High Street  

Carlton Le Moorland, LN5 9HT   

 

Or Email: carltonlemoorlandpc@gmail.com 

VILLAGE WEBSITES & FACEBOOK PAGES 

The Parish Council Website                                                                   
www.carltonlemoorland.org.uk is full of information about 

the village. Carlton Le Moorland Village Information         
Facebook page is a noticeboard for items which are relevant 

to the village, e.g. road works and meeting information 

The Village Hall website is: 

https://carltonlemoorlandvh.wixsite.com 

All booking information and forms can be found on this site. 

Facebook: Carlton Le Moorland Village Hall 

NEW EQUIPMENT AVAILABLE AT THE HALL 

Recently the Parish Council bought two full size table   

tennis tables and associated equipment. These are   

available for residents but must be reserved when     

booking the village hall. There is no extra charge for use 

of this equipment.  If anyone would be interested in     

organising a club please contact the Parish Council. 

THANK YOU 

The Parish Council would like to thank the group of       

volunteers who continue to give their time to help with 

various tasks in the village including maintaining the 

pond area and the hall grounds during the year.  

http://www.carltonlemoorland.org.uk


CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING 

SATURDAY 10TH DECEMBER 

There will be a  

CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING  

at the Hall from 10am to 12 noon  

Enjoy cake, mince pies, coffee, tea, squash and 
our famous bacon butties. Good luck in the Raffle!    

Donations of cake and raffle prizes welcome.  

Proceeds to the Lincoln Larder Food Bank. 
—————— 

Would you be interested in attending a monthly 
village Coffee Morning? Please let us know….. 

SPEED INDICATION      
DEVICE 

The Parish Council has       
purchased a speed indication 

device for the village which will 
be deployed in various         
locations in the coming 

months. These locations have 
been approved by the           

Lincolnshire Road Safety    
Partnership. Please be aware 

of your speed when driving 
around the village. 

SANDS VILLAGE POND AND SURROUNDING AREA 

Work on the village pond and Sands area has been           

completed for this year and we await our Spring arrivals in 

2023! The surface of the pond has been exposed to more 

light by further removal of willow and extra foxgloves,     

reedmace and reeds have been planted. 

A “wildlife corner” has been established as a mini            

conservation area and, for safety reasons, the footpath     

on the southern edge of the pond has been widened.          

Robins and bluetits continue to use our nest boxes which have recently been inspected and 

cleaned ready for next year. Consideration is being given to installing an owl box for 2023! 

Next Spring/Summer we hope to hold pond dipping sessions for anyone who may be              

interested. 

 Volunteering continues and is open to anyone!  Everyone is welcome! 

 If you are willing to help in anyway whatsoever with future volunteer projects then    

 Please do not hesitate to contact Fred Jacques on (01522)788962.   

CAROLS AROUND THE  

CHRISTMAS TREE 
Back for Christmas 2022……… 

Sharon and Debbie are organising the           
annual carol singing around the village 

Christmas Tree from 6pm on Sunday 11th    
December 2022. 

There will be mulled wine and mince pies to 
help with the singing! 

(Mulled wine donated by the Parish        
Council—further donations of mince pies 

welcome) 

We hope to see you there! 

BASSINGHAM CROSSROADS 

We are pleased to report that the LCC  
Highways Department have agreed to   
reinstate the road markings which help 

create a staggered junction at the        
crossroads of Bassingham Road and 

Broughton Road. Hopefully this will help 
reduce the potential for accidents for    

drivers wishing to drive straight over the 
junction into Vicarage Lane  

 
CARPET BOWLS —After the return of Carpet Bowls sessions at the beginning of October, a group now 
meets regularly every Monday afternoon in the Village Hall, 2pm to 4pm. The relaxed and 
friendly atmosphere, coupled with the chance to enjoy a tea and chat whilst playing, make 
this a pleasant way to spend an afternoon. Why not come and join us?  

PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW 

DOGS TO FOUL        

FOOTPATHS IN THE 

VILLAGE—REMEMBER 

TO PICK UP AFTER THEM 

AND DISPOSE OF WASTE 

IN BINS PROVIDED. 


